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UN Group of Experts Calis for Arms Transofr Regrster
The UN Group of Experts on Arms

Transfer Transparency wound up its
final meeting on July 5 with agreement
on a report that calls for greater
transparency in the international amis
trade and recommends the establish-
ment of a UN arms transfer register as
soon as possible. Under such a register,
states would voluntarily report their
arms exports and imports each year to
the UN, which would make the informa-
tion publicly available.

The Experts recommend that the
register be set up on a universal and
non-discriminatory basis, including both
arms suppliers and arms recipients.
States should report transfers according
to agreed categories, so that the infor-
mation provided can readily be com-
pared.

The Experts also call on states to
make all their military activities as open
as practicable, and suggest that the arms
transfer register could usefully be sup-
plemented by measures to promote
transparency in other areas such as
military holdings and procurement and
military doctrines. They encourage
states to pursue regional and sub-
regional, as well as global, transparency
measures.

The Group's report devotes a section
to the illicit arms trade, defined as trade

Canada was delighted with the
Group's report. As the Secretary of
State for External Affairs told the UN
General Assembly in September 1990,
Canada believes it is important to make6
arns transfers and procurement as
transparent as is prudent and practical.
The establishment of a global arms
transfer register has been a major goal
of Canada's post-Gulf-War action plan
to stop excessive build-ups of conven-
tional amis.

As noted by the Experts, an armis
transfer register has the potential to
build confidence among states, to
promote restraint in arms transfers and
to assist the identification of trends in
the arms trade.

Increased transparency in military
matters between members of NATO
and the former Warsaw Treaty Or-
ganization has helped considerably to
reduce tensions and create conditions
conducive to arms control and disarma-
ment in Europe. The regular, voluntary

warning of situations where arms are
being acquired to excess. This could dis-
courage further transfers to the country
involved and lead to measures to deal
with potential hostilities before they be-
corne actual.

An exchange of information on arms
transfers would also provide a better
database for policy projections and re-
search. Questions about the effects of
arms transfers on national economies
and regional stability have been the sub-
ject of international debate since the
early 1970s. A register could contribute
to this debate by providing reliable infor-
mation for further study and monitor-
ing.

Canada is now working with other
countries to draft a General Assembly
resolution that establishes a UN
register. Canada is proposing that the
resolution promote transparency in
arms procurement and holdings as well
as in transfers. We are also suggesting
that the resolution establish a mech-
anism whereby states can consult about
the operation of the register and ex-
change views on the data provided to it.

Canada was represented on the UN


